From: Arlene Goss

To: <u>schadwick@webbfarry.co.nz</u>

Subject: Response to Official Information request 288637

Date: Thursday, 9 February 2017 02:09:05 p.m.

Attachments: List of building consents.pdf

image001.png

09-Feb-2017

Shelley Chadwick Webb Farry PO Box 5541 Dunedin 9058

Dear Ms Chadwick.

Official information request for RESOURCE CONSENT 115 CUMBERLAND STREET

I refer to your official information request dated 23-January-2017 for the following documents related to LUC 2015-280. I note that although you have given the address 115 Cumberland Street, the correct street address for this building is 123 Vogel Street.

Our response is as follows:

A full copy of the Application for Resource Consent relating to the development at 115 Cumberland Street, including A3 colour copies of the attached plans;

These documents are in an envelope at reception in the Civic Centre with your name, ready to be collected.

A3 colour copies of any updated plans provided through the Resource Consent process; and

These documents are in an envelope at reception in the Civic Centre with your name, ready to be collected.

A3 colour copies of all plans of the development approved by Council through the Building Consent process.

I was unable to determine which building consent/s you are referring to here. I have attached (to this email) a copy of a list of all the building consents, or consent applications, held by the council for 123 Vogel Street. I have redacted from the list any personal information, and any entries that are not building consents. Can you please review this list and let me know which building consent you are requesting plans for.

We refer you to the attached e-mail correspondence between G Hazelton and other staff dating between November 2015 and February 2016. Please could you also provide a colour copy of the attachment to that e-mail.

This document is in an envelope at reception in the Civic Centre with your name, ready to be collected.

We understand our client has previously made an Official Information Request of Council which sought copies of all correspondence and other documents (both hard copy and electronic) after the date of the resource consent decision, being 15 December 2016. We would appreciate it if you could please confirm that the response received by Mr Evans was comprehensive. If any further documents are found through this review please could they be provided in response to this letter.

We are unable to confirm that any of our responses to official information requests

capture all possible documents due to the changing nature of our document storage systems over time, the millions of documents, and the potential for human error in filing documents and allocating metadata. I can only confirm that every effort is made by staff to answer requests professionally and exhaustively.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact me by return email.

Yours sincerely Arlene Goss

Arlene Goss Governance Support Officer Dunedin City Council

50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000 Email: Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz









APlease consider the environment before printing this e-mail